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Abstract 

The objectives of this research paper are to establish the level of the adoption of the International 

Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) for the Small to Medium Enterprises (SMEs) in Zimbabwe, the 

benefits accruing to such SMEs, the promotion of the adoption of these IFRS, maintenance of acceptable 

accounting records and related challenges for the adoption of IFRS for SMEs. The descriptive survey 

design integrate both the quantitative and qualitative approaches. The population consisted of SMEs in 

the retail trade sector, accounting professional bodies, Ministry of SMEs in Zimbabwe and the Small 

Enterprise and Development Corporation (SEDCO). The random sampling technique was used to come 

up with 40 participants. The composition was 32 SMEs,1 from SEDCO,1 from the Ministry of SMEs and 

6 from accounting professional bodies. The research instruments used were questionnaires and interviews. 

Research findings showed that 80% of the SMEs did not maintain accounting records; none had adopted 

IFRS for SMEs. 20% which had accounting records observed provisions of IFRS in general which were 

in line with Generally Accepted Accounting Standards. Most of the employees in SMEs that lacked 

accounting records lacked basic accounting financial knowledge. A few SMEs prepare the Statement of 

Comprehensive Income, Statement of Financial Position and Statement of Cash flows. Little effort is 

being made to encourage the adoption of IFRS for SMEs by the policy makers within the retail trade 

sector. Benefits that could accrue to SMEs that would have adopted the IFRS for SMEs would be better 

decision-making leading to growth through better accountability and compliance with tax legislation. 

Non-adoption of the IFRS for SMEs has been prompted by ignorance of their existence, lack of 

separation of ownership from management, lack of capacity to implement the IFRS. The study 

recommends the need to formalise business operations for SMEs, promotion of business record 

maintenance, separation of ownership from control of SMEs, mounting of seminars or workshops for 

personnel on professional development courses 


